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Editorial 
The Department of Justice and Constitutional Development (International Affairs section) has 
referred to the various State Law Advisors, as well as the Department of Correctional 
Services,South African Police Services (SAPS) and the South African Defence Force (SANDF). 
Comments from the respective Departments are expected around the 21 November 2003. On 
receipt of these comments, a memorandum will be prepared for the Minister of Justice and 
Constitutional Development. If his response is positive, a Cabinet memorandum will be 
prepared.  
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Recent seminars 
31 July 2003  
by Prof Julia Sloth-Nielsen  

Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture: Implications for South Africa By Prof Lovell 
Fernanadez 17th September 2003, Cape Town Process and current status of the Optional 
Protocol in South Africa  

The Department of Justice and Constitutional Development (International Affairs section) has 
referred to the various State Law Advisors, as well as the Department of Correctional 
Services,South African Police Services (SAPS) and the South African Defence Force (SANDF). 
Comments from the respective Departments are expected around the 21 November 2003. On 
receipt of these comments, a memorandum will be prepared for the Minister of Justice and 
Constitutional Development. If his response is positive, a Cabinet memorandum will be 
prepared.  

It should be noted that the process is a rather protracted one which will possibly take some 
months before any finality. CSPRI, will however will monitor the development of the Protocol.  

Overview of Policy Developments in South African Correctional Services 1994 – 2002 By Prof 
Julia Sloth-Nielsen, Cape Town  
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Draft Discussion Document towards a Green Paper on Correctional Services in 
South Africa 
The Department of Justice and Constitutional Development (International Affairs section) has 
referred to the various State Law Advisors, as well as the Department of Correctional 
Services,South African Police Services (SAPS) and the South African Defence Force (SANDF). 
Comments from the respective Departments are expected around the 21 November 2003. On 
receipt of these comments, a memorandum will be prepared for the Minister of Justice and 
Constitutional Development. If his response is positive, a Cabinet memorandum will be 
prepared.  
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Reintegration in South African Corrections 
(what does reintegration mean?) The Department of Justice and Constitutional Development 
(International Affairs section) has referred to the various State Law Advisors, as well as the 
Department of Correctional Services,South African Police Services (SAPS) and the South African 
Defence Force (SANDF). Comments from the respective Departments are expected around the 
21 November 2003. On receipt of these comments, a memorandum will be prepared for the 



Minister of Justice and Constitutional Development. If his response is positive, a Cabinet 
memorandum will be prepared.  
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